Sixth Form Student Bulletin: w/c 15th July 2019 Week A

We wish you all a really happy, restful and safe summer holiday!

Thank you for all the wonderful work you have done in school this year raising money for good causes and supporting younger students and the staff.

Wednesday 17th July is Sports Day. You will not go to enrichment on this day but we do need you in school helping to make the Sports Day a success. We will all meet on Tuesday at the end of p3 to discuss the roles that need filling on Sports Day.

- ➤ 16th July: At the end of p3 there will also be a quick meeting for subject mentors and Year Captains
- ➤ **19**th **July:** Break up at lunchtime with a final assembly for the whole school during period 3. Please go straight to tutor bases and come to the sports hall with your tutors. Please dress smartly. Attendance is compulsory.
- ➤ 15th August: Results Day 8.45am for Year 13 and 11.00am for Year 12

 Please remember on Results Day that staff are there to help. If you haven't gained the 3 AS passes necessary for entry in to Year 13 please don't rush off –STAY AND TALK TO STAFF. We are in school the next day as well so if you feel your results need discussing we are around.
- > 22nd August is GCSE Results day for those of you collecting English and Maths results. Please come in from 9.00am
- ➤ <u>Tuesday 3rd September</u>: Return to school. Year 13 students to arrive in the Common Room during break time please. Head Boy/ Girl and Deputies please arrive at 9.30am
- ➤ Year 12 students will be arriving in the Common Room at 9:45am. I know you will be welcoming as they start to settle in to Sixth Form life next term. He

The Emily Barker Day: Thank you!

We will carry on trying to raise money this week for the charity- in particular on Sports Day we will be running stalls again.



What a fantastic start to your charity fund raising, you have raised a massive £ 1,250 so far. Thank you to everyone who helped make this important fund raiser such a success – here are a few photos – more will be in the Common Room over the next few days – look out for them.









Positions of responsibility (in case you didn't see this last week)

Thank you to everyone who applied to either be Head Boy/Girl or a Year Captain, we have some amazingly confident speakers in our sixth form this year who we think you will agree put forward some excellent points. The amount of Year Captain applications this year has

been staggering and the amount of detail and enthusiasm in the letters of application has been brilliant.

Below are your new Head Boy and Head Girl, a list of Year Captains and your Charity

Committee Members for 2019/20

Head Boy/Head Girl

Jack Lamb Romany Whittall



Senior Deputy Head Boy/ Deputy Head Girl Will Atkinson Lizzie Langham



2nd Deputy Head Boy/Deputy Head GirlConnor InnesAimee Canavan



Your Year Captains and Charity Committee for 2019/20

Year Captains

Year 7	Rhiannon Coupe, Brooke
	Manchester, Yazlin Sheikh, Ellie
	Knowles, Abbie Lilliman,
Year 8	Ethan Ketteringham, Ebony White,
	Charlotte Kirk, Elinor Harby
Year 9	Ashley Cheetham, Kiera Pilcher,
	Storm Reveley
Year 10	Rhianna Caulton, Lucy Morgan, Katie
	Smith
Year 11	Georgia Headland, Bethany Hehir, Kia
	Winfield

Charity Roles

Chair People	Jess Babcock, Hannah Davies, Freya Davis, Megan
	Fletcher, Riya Grewal, Charlotte Hickey, Harry
	Holmes, Mia Marquis, Florence Orme, Adam Rounce
Committee Members	Owen Atkins, Emily Betteridge, Joshua Caulton,
	Scarlet Chaplin, Ashley Cheetham, Rhiannon Coupe,
	Jade Forrester, Aaron Greenfield, Georgia Hatton,
	Ethan Ketteringham, Jack Lamb, Grace Law, Rachel
	McIntyre, Kiera Pilcher, Storm Reveley, Holly
	Stevenson, Romany Whittall, , Hannah Wicks, Kia
	Winfield
Secretaries	Florence Orme, Megan Philpot, Georgia Headland
Treasurers	Nathan Pates, James Kirk, Owen Atkins, Lucy
	Morgan, Katie Smith, Emily Betteridge
Publicity	Alex Chapman, Bethany Hehir
Sport Liaison	Alex Frith, Josh Asher, Ashley Cheetham
Artistic	Sophie Holmes, Freya Davis
Directors/Decorations	

If your name isn't on this list and you want a role please see Mrs Livings or Mrs Booth and we will add you

Tea, coffee and biscuits

Please keep the kitchen area tidy and leave it the way you would want to find it. Please wash your own cups and cutlery up!

Joke of the Week:

Why do bees have sticky hair?



This week to:

Josh Asher - 17th July Isabel Palethorpe and Charlie Wilkinson – 18th July

A special Happy Birthday to everyone who is celebrating over the summer holidays



<u>Financial help in the Sixth Form:</u> If you have received free school meals in Year 11 or your parents have an NHS Exemption certificate you will certainly be entitled to a monthly payment from school. If you have received free school meals in the past you are entitled to them again, from the 6th Form canteen. Please talk to Mrs Booth if you are worried about this.

<u>School Nurse:</u> The school nurse is available every Wednesday lunchtime, to offer confidential advice and support.

Emails

Please keep checking your e-mails, this is a vital tool for helping us communicate important information to you.

Opportunities: Please use the UCAS widget on the 6th Form website to explore opportunities

September start apprenticeships:

Reception and administration intermediate apprentice, DBS, Derby.
 Closing date 31 August.

- <u>Digital marketing and social media intermediate apprentice</u> and <u>business</u>
 <u>admin intermediate apprenticeship</u>, Age Gracefully, Nottingham. Closing date 31 August.
- Software development advanced apprentice, Worldline IT Services UK Limited, Beeston. Closing date 12 August.
- <u>Plant maintenance intermediate apprenticeship</u>, Ashtead Plant Hire,
 Wilford, Nottingham. Closing date 31 August.
- <u>Hire desk intermediate apprentice</u>, Ashtead Plant Hire, Coalville. Good pay. Closing date 31 August.

Friday 20th & Saturday 21st September – Junior Emergency Medicine



Joke answer

Because they have honey combs.....!!

A couple of positive / happy news items to end the term!

Environmentalists Have Removed 40 Tons of Rubbish from The Great Pacific Garbage Patch

July 13, 2019

The non-profit organization Ocean Voyages Institute has successfully removed more than 40 tons of fishing nets and plastics from the area known as the North Pacific Subtropical Convergence Zone, or more commonly known as the Great Pacific Garbage Patch.



Ocean Voyages Institute

The latest annual clean-up voyage by the sailing cargo ship, S/V KWAI, completed a 25-day clean up mission in the Pacific, between California and Hawaii. In this region, four ocean currents converge to create a vortex that collects huge amounts of plastics.

The ship returned to Honolulu filled with detergent bottles, beer and soft drink crates, bleach and cleaning bottles, plastic furniture, packaging straps, buckets, children's toys, and myriad types of plastic floating midocean.

"Satellite technology played a key role in our recovery effort, offering an innovative solution to finding areas of dense plastic pollution," <u>said Mary Crowley</u>, Founder and Executive Director of OV Institute. "The nets and other debris are signs of the proliferating plastic pollution that poses threats to marine life, coastal environments, shipping, fisheries, wildlife and our health."

OVI has mounted nine previous clean-up voyages to the area but says its latest haul was the largest and most successful to date.

"It is very disturbing to be sailing through what was only decades ago a pristine ocean wilderness and find it filled with our all-too-familiar garbage," says Crowley.

"Urgent action is needed at all levels: curtailing the manufacture of throwaway plastics, preventing plastic trash from entering the oceans, and enlisting the public, corporations, and the maritime industry in education, prevention, innovation and massive clean-up efforts. The question is, are we ready to make it a priority to protect 72 percent of the planet?"

A	۱ı	d.			

Newlyweds, Both 100 Years Old, Fell In Love At An Assisted Living Facility

July 4, 2019

Two century-old seniors have tied the knot after meeting in their assisted living facility in Ohio.



John and Phyllis Cook met at the Kingston Residence of Sylvania and dated for about a year before they went to get their marriage license on Wednesday.

They ended up just having their wedding right there.

"It wasn't the plan, but we got here and they said we could marry you here. I said 'good, let's get it over with!'," said John

John is a World War II veteran that recently turned 100. Phyllis, originally from West Virginia, will turn 103 on August 8th, which is still three years shy of how old her mother lived to be.

"To tell you the truth, we fell in love with each other. I know you think that may be a little bit farfetched for somebody our age, but we fell in love with each other," Phyllis said.

"Well, we were just compatible in a whole lot of ways, found ourselves enjoying each other's company," added John.

Thoughts for the Week

I have found that among its other benefits, giving liberates the soul of the giver.
— Maya Augelou

"We make a living by what we get, but we make a life by what we give."

Winston Churchill